Dear Church Family

Eagle-eyed readers of our Tuesday prayer news will know that from next week this newsletter will be part of a **COMBINED** news and prayer bulletin that will go out each Tuesday....catchy and pithy names will be considered if you have any..Text Mark!

'Live' Services:

7SEVEN is our live Youth service at 6-30pm this Sunday!

Any young people wishing to join Alex and the Team must pre-register with him.

Plans for another **real life Church service on Sunday the 18th October at 10-30am** are well underway. We're very aware that not everyone will feel as though they can attend but those of you who do want to will need to send a message to the church office so we know you're planning to come. We shall have in place all our usual detailed COVID safety measures. We will remind you of procedures next week.

Special Appeal for Help!

Our friends at All Saints Parish Church are linked in with the City Hearts project in Liverpool. This aims to help and support about 600 people rescued from trafficking. They are asking for donations of the following items which can be dropped off at Rev Dave's Rectory (first house on the left as you go into Silverdale): Hats, gloves, scarves, indeed any warm clothing, toiletries, crayons/pencils and colouring books. All your help will be very gratefully received. Thank you!

Reminder to Change bank account details! This week if possible....

With the transition to our new CIO charity on 1st October, we will be changing to a **new bank account**.

We'd really appreciate it if you could make arrangements to change your standing order over to our new account as soon as possible, so that the October payment will go into the new account. You will probably need to cancel the existing one and set up a completely new one.

If you send online payments manually, please can you update the account info on your online banking payment details.

The new details are...

Name: Hesketh Bank Christian Centre

Account No: 65892415 Sort-Code: 08-92-99 Bank: Co-operative Bank

Please note that some banks (unfortunately the Co Op is not one) are now on a new system which checks the name of the account when you are setting up a new payment or Standing Order. If your bank is one of these, it will not be able to find 'Hesketh Bank Christian Centre' and will give you warning messages. However, providing you have entered the correct sort code and account number, the money will reach our account. If you have any concerns whatsoever concerning this, please contact Eva in the office, Stuart Roberts or Steve Barrett who will be able to confirm that your money has been received.

PRAY October - Month of Prayer

Our theme for the month is.... The Lord's Prayer

Last Thursday saw the launch of our **PRAY OCTOBER** ... to kick things off Emily and Linda led some live worship from the PRAYER ROOM. Many of you logged in and made some lovely comments.....always encouraging! **Many thanks**.

There will be a prayer focus posted each morning Monday to Friday on the Family Facebook Page to inspire and encourage. Please feel free to post your own prayers as well..it's lovely to hear from you.

Don't forget if you'd like to use our inspirational PRAYER ROOM during October you will need to book a time slot.

This will need to be booked in advance. From 1-2pm and from 7-8pm each day. Contact Linda H....

<u>lindahawksley@hotmail.co.uk</u> or 07732074420

Christmas.. please pray for the leadership team as we think through what this might look like this year....the only thing that we can say is that Narnia will definitely NOT be taking place. So sorry, as we know many of you have thoroughly enjoyed our magical experience. It will be bigger and even better next year!

Finally.....

if you need help or support during the week, you can reach us on the numbers below:

Mark-07526989665

Alex- 07701042458 (Youth and Young People)

Linda- 07732074420

Steve- 07484268297

Mark, pp The Leadership Team 08. 10. 2020